WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 4 DECEMBER 2014, 7.30PM
        IN THE GILES ROOM, WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL
MINUTES
Present: 
Councillors: Mrs S Gamble (Chairman); Mr P Blundell; Mr S Coxhead; Mr T Jones; Mr M May; 


Mr R Oglesby; Mr M Page; Mrs M Rowles; Mr D Wood;
Apologies: 
Mrs E Evans; Mrs J Ford; Mr R Gamble [WC].
Also present: 
Mr P Baxter (Clerk). 


ACTION
14/15/155
Declarations of interest 


Mrs Gamble and Mr May declared non-pecuniary interests in the budget item, in respect of their membership of the Youth Club and Village Hall management committees.
14/15/156
Minutes of the last meeting of the Council

The Minutes as previously circulated were corrected, agreed and signed by the Chairman.
14/15/157
Chairman’s announcements


The Chairman announced that Mr Page would be retiring from the Council at the conclusion of this meeting. The Council offered a vote of thanks for his 23 years of service to the community. The Chairman also reported on attendance at the recent Area Board, combined with a Health Fayre event, launching the Better Care Plan; car parking consultation; Police recruitment and priorities that include tackling retail theft; the merger of Wiltshire and Dorset Fire Authorities; and an update on new youth services.
14/15/158    Public participation


There was none.
14/15/159
Wiltshire Councillor’s report


There was none. 
14/15/160
Report of the Footpaths Working Group


A written report had been circulated in the absence of Mrs Ford. The report noted the condition of a new stile behind The Farm, Littleton Panell and fencing blocking FP 7 with intended actions; updates on liaison with Little Cheverell; contact with the Rights of Way Warden and work completed by Dauntsey’s School. The annual survey would be launched in January. Related correspondence from Mr and Mrs Hiscock was also reviewed, and the Clerk was asked to respond.
14/15/161
Report of Neighbourhood Planning Steering Group


Mrs Gamble reported receipt of the consultant’s site allocation work, which now needed review by the Core Group and Steering Group. A report would be brought to the Council’s January meeting.
14/15/162
Road safety – pedestrian footway, Littleton Panell


The Clerk reported his attendance at the last Community Area Transport Group to propose a footway which was then declined by the Group. The Group’s alternative suggestion of a permissive path over private land was explained. Mr Page proposed, seconded by Mr Coxhead and with all agreed, that a consultation exercise should be launched with local residents to ascertain whether such a path would be used. The Clerk undertook to prepare a letter for hand-delivery to residents.
14/15/163
Road safety – Community Speedwatch

The Chairman sought views on whether reports from the independent Community Speedwatch group should become a monthly standing item on the agenda. The Council considered that whilst road safety was a high priority issue, agenda items should not be used for information only and that Village Organisation reports would not now be included. Mrs Gamble proposed, seconded by Mr Coxhead and with one abstention all others agreed that the Community Speedwatch item should normally only be included when a proposal or decision was required. Monthly data briefings would be circulated on receipt by the Clerk.
14/15/164
Corporate Plan Lead Member nominations


It was agreed that the following members would take lead roles in monitoring progress within areas of the Corporate Plan:


Environment:





Mrs Ford


Transport:





Mr Oglesby and Mr Wood


Street-scene:





Mr Jones


Housing:





Mrs Gamble (Neighbourhood Plan process)


Facilities & Well-being
:



Mr May and Mrs Rowles


Playgrounds, Community Garden and Memorials:
Mr Blundell


Communications and accountability:


Mr Coxhead

14/15/165
Use of recreation ground by football clubs


The Clerk reported receipt of a response from the Worton & Cheverell Football Club setting out its membership and local community engagement. It was agreed that there was sufficient evidence from this Club and from Potterne Football Club to meet the criteria of the Deed granting use of the playing fields to the parish council. Mr Page proposed, seconded by Mr Blundell and with all agreed that a response be prepared. The Clerk sought confirmation that the letter should set out expectations for an increase in local members, arrangements to deal with littering and mud on the terrace, the provision of welfare facilities and notifying the Village Hall booking secretary of pitch use. The letter to be sent to both Clubs, copied to the Village Hall, and outcomes reviewed in about one year.

14/15/166
Grounds maintenance quotation 

It was agreed to defer this item pending receipt of a further quote seeking a long-term agreement.

14/15/167
Draft budget 2015-16

The Responsible Financial Officer (RFO) presented a draft budget for 2015-16. The RFO noted receipt of a detailed financial report from the Youth Club, which also advised that a grant application to the Area Board had been submitted in support of works to the BMX track. The draft budget was noted.
14/15/168
Flooding preparedness


The Clerk reported that actions agreed at the last meeting had been implemented, with a supply of empty sandbag covers now in store, and publicity given in News and Views magazine and on the website.

14/15/169
Planning matters

14/10560/TCA 28 White St, West Lavington – fell one ash tree;

14/10564/TCA Parsonage House, All Saints Road, West Lavington – fell one blue Arizona cypress;

14/10923/TCA 9 Orchard Place, West Lavington – fell one Cherry plum tree;

14/10708/OUT 61 High Street, Littleton Panell – outline permission for 3 detached houses, to replace existing single house to be demolished;

14/11072/TCA The Old Post Office 20 Church St, West Lavington – fell one Maple, crown reductions to Birch and Beech;



 No objections were made.

14/15/170
Disbursements

The following payments were authorised:


Chq





                                        £


    1340 Queensbury shelters (defib bracket)
  834.00


1341  Impact Planning (NP consultancy)
1959.02



1342  T Jones (sandbags expenses)

    50.40



1343  P Baxter (domain name and expenses)
    27.03

14/15/171

Data Protection registration compliance



The Clerk explained the requirement to comply with the Data Protection Act, 1998 with particular regard to the proposed establishment of a voluntary email database of residents’ contacts. It was proposed by Mr Jones, seconded by Mr Oglesby and with all agreed that registration with the Information Commissioner’s Office be arranged, with an annual fee of £35.00

14/15/172    Correspondence and circulars received


The Clerk reported correspondence from a resident on drainage in White Street, which would be referred to the Highways officer, and circulated a proposed letter for the telephone kiosk consultation agreed at the last meeting.
14/15/173    Date of next meeting


The date of the next meeting was set for 8 January 2015 at 7.30pm in the main Village Hall.
14/15/174
Items of maintenance


There were none.
14/15/175
Key Messages


There were none, as News and Views is not published in January.

The meeting closed at 9.40pm                                 Signed……..………..…………………. (Chairman)  8 January 2015
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